
Conclusions on FoM and Licensing / Brussels 16 September 2014 

-          BGD party informed of its decision to further extend the freedom of 

movement arrangements to Belgrade Nikola Tesla International Airport on 22 

September at 08:00 and to an additional five border crossing points in the next 

two months (Kelebija, Gradina, Presevo, Sid and Nis airport on November 15); 

-          BGD party indicated that the lay-out of customs stamps will be reviewed 

within one month so as to ensure the use of denomination consistent with the 

agreement on 17 January 2013; 

-          BGD party also indicated that the use of the " Kosovo" denomination in the 

SAD form will be reviewed; 

-          The parties confirmed previous conclusions reached on 17 January, 3 

October, 5 November 2013  and on 9 April 2014; 

-          The parties in particular recalled that: 

1.       No registration is required for companies established in northern Kosovo 

prior to the Agreement on Collection of Custom Duties reached on 17 January 

2013; 

2.       Licensing is only required for companies importing controlled goods; 

3.       The documentation issued by MNAO for those companies constitutes an 

initial licence application, which needs to be complemented by additional 

documentation; 

4.       MNAO will offer its services in accordance with para.9 of the 

conclusions dated 5 November 2013; 

5.       The licensing process for controlled goods ought to be completed by 31 

December 2014. 

 
 


